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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee
AGENDA
AGENDA – EXTRAORDINARY MEETING
Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 16th June 2014 at the Liz Tirard Room, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton
Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Gary Elliot




Cllr Les Bayliss (Chairman)
Cllr Peter Halse



Cllr Peter Corke

Cllr Susan Groves



Cllr Vera Howard
Cllr John Taylor



Cllr Caroline Kolek






Cllr John Zarczynski

In Attendance

Cllr Nick Cornwell, Cllr Roy Coombs and Cllr Vernon Whitlock
Katy Griffin – Press (Midweek Herald)

4 Members of Public

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO

14/69
Election of a Chairman
Cllr Elliot proposed Cllr Bayliss and this was seconded by Cllr Halse. 

Cllr Taylor proposed Cllr Kolek and this was seconded by Cllr Zarczynski

Both candidates were given an opportunity to speak and then they both left the meeting.

The Vice Chair took the chair and asked that members vote. Cllr Bayliss received the majority of votes and was declared Chairman. THIS MOTION WAS CARRIED.
14/70
Election of a Vice Chair
Cllr Elliot proposed Cllr Kolek and this was seconded by Cllr Zarczynski. No other nominations were received. THIS MOTION WAS CARRIED.
14/71
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Sharon Pavey and Cllr Vivienne Ash. 
14/72
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Whitlock – director of Honiton Community Complex and member of Friends of Beehive 
Cllr Elliot – Volunteer at The Beehive

14/73 
To agree the Audited Accounts and to 

a) approve the accounts for the year ending 31 March 2014
b) receive the internal auditor’s report 
c) approve the signing of the Annual Accounts Statement

d) receive and approve the Statement on Internal Control for the year ending 31 March 2014

a) Cllr Taylor felt the assets should be considerably higher as the land given by East Devon District Council should be listed. He also asked why Bailey Partnership fees were listed separately and whether fitting out should be part of the build cost.
Cllr Elliot suggested that the land formerly known as Dowell Street Car Park (now the Beehive) should be added. 

Cllr Halse added that East Devon District Council had provided a value for this land and that this should be used if necessary rather than getting it re-valued so proposed that the land be listed as an asset with a value of £400,000. This was seconded by Cllr Elliot.

Cllr Zarczynski proposed that a letter of thanks be passed to the Directors on the Town Council’s behalf. This was unanimously agreed.

Cllr Kolek asked that an ethical investment policy be in place for future investments.

Cllr Halse moved to approve the annual accounts for year ending March 2014. This was seconded by Cllr Kolek with 8 in favour and 1 against. THIS MOTION WAS CARRIED.
b) It was felt that the Internal Auditor’s Interim Report was inaccurate for the following reasons:

The Town Council did employ a professional management team, one that had been recommended by East Devon District Council.

No evidence was available for what the business rates are likely to be and therefore cannot make the assumption that the Town Council would benefit from obtaining charitable status.
The Town Council was legally bound to pay all the bills when it was considered by some members that the Town council was only required to pay what had been authorised by the Council.
It was not a fixed price Contract as some members stated it was fixed to the tender specification and only additional variations would incur additional costs.

A sufficient financial provision had not been made. Again some members believed that this was not necessary as the business plan clearly outlined how this would be covered.

Cllr Halse added that members did have the right to dispute the report but had to remember that the Town Council did need to fulfil its obligation of paying the contractor.

Cllr Kolek emphasised that this was an interim report and that comments could be circulated back to the auditor.

Cllr Halse moved that the motion to receive the report be voted on. THIS MOTION WAS CARRIED.
c) Cllr Elliot proposed that the Annual Accounts statement be signed with the addition of the land asset value being included in box 9. This was seconded by Cllr Kolek with all members voting unanimously in favour.

d) Cllr Kolek requested that the risk register and management group report to Finance rather than Policy Committee. Cllr Halse asked that the motion be moved to approve. This was seconded by Cllr Kolek with all members voting unanimously in favour.

14/74 
To agree earmarked/allocated funds 
The proposed earmarked and general reserves were presented based on the understanding that the accrued amounts would be paid from the remaining Beehive earmarked reserves and newly borrowed funds.
It was agreed to approve these figures with 8 in favour and 1 abstention. THIS MOTION WAS CARRIED.
14/75 
To agree to borrow up to an additional £100,000 to be repaid through the anticipated income that will be received with no increase to the precept
Cllr Zarczynski was concerned that this could go on for a while and a deadline should be given. The clerk confirmed that this was already done but the Council were still waiting.
Cllr Coombs was concerned that the full amount had already been drawn down and that if the Town Council were forced to borrow would this be in advantageous terms for the Town Council.

Cllr Cornwell asked if the interest rates were fixed to the point of application or when they were drawn down. The Clerk will investigate this and report back to the Town Council.
Cllr Elliot proposed that the Town Council borrow up to an additional £100,000 on the understanding that there is no increase to the precept and only draw down on the funds if necessary.

Cllr Zarczynski requested that the words “once liabilities have been agreed” be added to the end of the proposal. This was agreed by Cllr Elliot and seconded by Cllr Halse with 7 in favour and 2 against. THIS MOTION WAS CARRIED.
14/76 
To receive details of the insurance schedule 
It was agreed that the Clerk make enquiries as to what the premium would be if the building sum insured were to be increased to £3 million.
Cllr Kolek proposed that the Beehive cost of the insurance (building, fixtures and fittings) be re-charged to Honiton Community Complex t/a The Beehive. This was agreed unanimously. THIS MOTION WAS CARRIED.
14/77
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.34pm.

Signed Chair

23rd June 2014

